Dear Resident, 2017 07

I am writing this on a beautiful day when Denham always looks at its best. We have recently appointed a new contractor to cut our grass verges on residential roads and we are experiencing some initial teething problems as they get to know the area. We apologise for this and hope to get everything back to normal as soon as possible.

I also want to remind you that we are only responsible for grass verges on residential roads with a speed limit not exceeding 30mph. For all other areas please contact TfB and Report it on their website http://transportforbucks.net/report-it-general.aspx.

We are still trying to recruit as many volunteers as possible to help us with our Proposed Befriending Scheme and several other worthwhile 'new ventures' across the Parish. We believe that we can make a huge difference for many people across our community with more co-operation and a strengthening of our communities. If you have just one hour a week to give YOU could make a huge difference to a less fortunate person. Please help us to make a difference. If you would like to meet with us and see what is available please email us at info@denhampc.co.uk and make an appointment to join us for a cup of tea and a cake.

Several residents have suggested that we organise some 'Volunteer Days' to tidy up parts of the Parish that are prone to litter and have become neglected. Some of you have seen volunteers working in other villages when driving around the county and have suggested that we do the same thing here. If you are interested please email us at info@denhampc.co.uk. We will provide the gloves, litter pickers and any other necessary tools. This is a good way to make our community areas more attractive and also meet like minded neighbours. Please join us.

Parish Councillors are committed in trying to make Denham a good place to live and work, but need your help and advice. If you have any ideas for making the street where you live that little bit better please let us know, if you see someone acting in an antisocial manner please report it, if you know someone who lives alone and needs help please let us know. This is our Community – TOGETHER WE CAN!!

Save the Dates: We are pleased to confirm that we have organised a programme of Music On Denham Village Green to which all residents and friends are invited to attend with Free Admission. Sunday 25 April Eclectica; Sunday 23 July Love That Jazz and Sunday 14 August Tracey O'Connor Quartet. All events from 12 noon - 3pm. Those that have attended previous events have really enjoyed themselves We hope to see you there.

Marilyn Heath. Chairman, Denham Parish Council

Our grateful thanks to 'In and Around Denham' for providing this platform for us.